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BROADWAS AND COTHERIDGE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF AN ORDINARY MEETING

OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

Held on Monday on 9th September 2013 at Broadwas Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Present
Councillors: Winkworth, Tabberer, Oliff, Pearce, Downes, White, Norris and the Clerk Mrs Downes.

In attendance
County Councillor Grove, District Councillors Bass and Swinburn, Paul Petherick and Gareth Mead from Severn Trent Water and ten members of the public.
13/0100             Apologies 
                        Councillors Key and Murphy were unable to attend.

Their apologies were noted and accepted

13/101            Declarations of personal or prejudicial interest and update of Register of Interest Forms.

                        Councillor White declared an interest for item 12c and left the meeting at the appropriate time.


13/102
Public Participation

The meeting was adjourned whilst various members of the public spoke. See notes at the end of these minutes.


The meeting re-convened.

13/103 
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 8th July 2013
   
The minutes were recorded as a true record and were duly signed by the Chairman.

Item 6, Broadwas Pumping Station is covered in Public Participation notes at the end of these minutes.
13/104
Matters Arising (Not already on Clerk’s Report and Agenda)

Missing items from the play equipment as reported in this year’s ROSPA inspection have been replaced and the Clerk has arranged for the repair to the slide to be done 






13/0105
District and County Councillors’ Report.
 


  A copy of the District Councillor’s Report is attached to these



  minutes. 


 Mindful of our continuing concerns of the speeding problems on 


 the A44, County Councillor Grove reported that Robert Hinds 


 has replaced Dave Perridge in the police department. Cllr. 

                      Grove 
 suggested that before we consider alternative solutions, 
                      (white
 gate installation on verges) he will approach Mr Hinds 
                       
in the hope that he will be more sympathetic to our concerns.

The footway installation work at Church Lane, Cotheridge will
           cost 
 £4-5K. Funding for this project cannot be found in this or 

           next year’s project fund, however, if the Parish Council


is prepared to meet half the cost, funding can be found within


his divisional fund. This will be considered at the next Ordinary


Meeting.


Councillor Grove was thanked for work started at Church Lane


Broadwas. The verge has been tidied up and sided back to

           reveal the extra foot or so of tarmac required to level the 

           footway’s surface.

Also, work done at Taberness Close in tidying up the area and 
           weed
 removal as requested by one of its residents.


The Clerk had reported several pot holes along Weston Hill and



Butts Bank but only two had been marked as considered bad

                      enough for repair. District Councillor Bass suggested that in
                      future, when reporting pot holes direct to the Hub ,to include  

                      photos and measurements whenever possible as this 

                      information can be more useful than just their location.


The next District Council meeting is on 17th October 2013.



As from 1st October, all planning applications will be received by 



email.



Councillor Pearce reported that he had attended a workshop on 
                      Neighbourhood Planning held at MHDC’s offices. He said that, 
                      despite the cost implications, there could be merit in the Parish 
                      Council preparing a Neighbourhood Plan in the future as this 
                      would allow them greater influence over planning policies. 
                      Whilst a number of other nearby Parish Councils had started the 
                      process, he did not consider that this was necessarily the 
                      correct time to do so.  The meeting gave authority for the 
                      Chairman to make an informal approach to Martley and

                     Knightwick Parish Councils (who are proposing to prepare a joint 
                     plan) but, subject to any feedback from that approach, no further 
                     action was agreed.









13/106
Broadwas Village Hall 






On behalf of the Village Hall Committee, Councillor Tabberer
                      reported that bookings are down due to the cancellation of long


standing group meetings and disappointing responses to social 
                      evenings organised throughout the year. In an effort to try and 
                      resolve this problem, a ‘ Natter and Nibbles’ evening on 10th
                      October has been arrange to encourage residents of all ages



to express their views as to how events and facilities can be



improved.



           


                     
. 
13/107
Broad Green

In May this year, Natural England conducted a survey on Broad Green and gave it a ‘satisfactory inspection’ report


.
13/108
Housing Update


The proposal of two sites remain with a slight change to the mix



of affordable houses which will now be split between them.



We can now expect to receive two separate planning 

                      applications within the next few weeks.















13/109
Progress Reports
a) Treasurer’s Report.
The external audit has been completed by Grant Thornton and all appropriate paperwork displayed in the public boxes.

With reference to minute entry 13/098, volunteers who helped with the removal of the horses on Berryfields requested that out of pocket expenses agreed by the Parish council should be given direct to the horse sanctuary that sheltered them. (Cheque 000873 issued £100.00).

b) Clerk’s Report. A copy had been given to all prior to the meeting. There was nothing new to report.
c) Berryfields Report
During the summer school break, Captain Joe 

Grange of the Teme Valley Lions informed the Clerk that the condition of the pitch needed improving before their first match of the season could take place on 7th September. He also asked if the pitch could be increased in size to measure 100x60 meters to comply with current FA requirements. This was agreed the goal posts accordingly re-sited by Councillors Winkworth, Pearce and Downes with help from the Clerk. Prior to this work, the pitch required close mowing with the cuttings removed. 
The annual cut of the hedges has been done by Adrian Bullock together with removal of the long grass around the perimeter.
Quotes for the removal of the post and rail fences along the sling and along the bottom of the land for the proposed housing have been received. The Clerk will arrange for the work to be done as soon as possible.

The site of the bonfire last year needed topping up with soil to level it off. The Clerk had arranged for this to be done.

Now that funding for the cycle/jogging track has been awarded to us, Council is required to decide which contractor to use to carry out the work.
Each Councillor was given details of the three quotes provided and it was unanimously agreed to accept quote 1.

This was the cheapest quote and was received from C White Building Services at a cost of £13,720.00 plus VAT.  The Clerk will formally accept the quote and work can begin as soon as possible.
13/110
Planning

A copy had been circulated to all and one is attached to these minutes.
 
There was one application, that of Dr. Shepherd, Broadwas Court for discussion. Basically this was a reapplication which involves reconstruction and reinforcement of the river bank to prevent further erosion and was amended only to take account of the requirements of the agencies who are responsible for overseeing such works.

                        This being the case the Planning Committee were assured that any concerns would be monitored accordingly by them.



13/111
Councillor’s Reports and Items for Future Agenda.




Now that the telephone kiosk has been removed from Broadwas village (4.9.2013), Council can now decide what improvements can be made in this area.

13/112
Correspondence


The BIFFA grant application has been unsuccessful. In a letter 
                      dated 18/7/2013, their reason was ‘ It noted that the need did
                        not appear as great and that the area as deprived as the subject
                        of other applications’.
13/113
Date of next meeting.


Agreed for 14th October 2013
The meeting ended at 10.15 pm
Chairman………………………………………..dated………………

Public Participation.

Broadwas Pumping Station.
Gareth Mead and Paul Petherick from Severn Trent were welcomed and gave a presentation of the 3 phase work plan for 

the pumping station which is not due to be completed until October 2014. Details of this work are attached to the paper minutes. Residents at Taberness Close have been informed direct from Severn Trent and were assured that any damage to the road leading to the station will be addressed.
In common with all other areas, problems are to a large part due to inappropriate materials being flushed into the sewers rather than being disposed of through the normal refuse collection system. The Parish Council sympathised with this problem and offered to promote a campaign to reduce usage of such materials. Severn Trent is intending to create its own educational programme, highlighting school visits to sewage plants for the same.





Mr Keith Brooks asked for an update on the road repair request (5669278) at the bottom of Weston Hill. The Clerk had referred to County Councillor Grove to see if he could help with this matter, but was unable to add anything to the original reply quoted in last month’s minutes.
Mark Allen, Headmaster of Broadwas School requested if the Parish Council would allow a bonfire in celebration of November 5th to take place again on Berryfields. After such a success last year, the Parish Council were happy to allow this providing an alternative site be sought away from the football pitch and the intended perimeter track.
Attached:
Treasurer’s Report

District Councillor’s Report

Planning Report

Crime statistic figures.
	
	Treasurer's report Sept 2013

Payments

Receipts

TSB account

26505.06

Berryfields Account

12915.67

NS&I account

3379.99

Balance Total

42800.72

Receipts & Payments included in this total

Lottery Grant

9820

873

Hapenny Horse sanct

100

874

P
 Parkes

120

875

S Downes July sal

289.12

42800.72

Receipts & payments NOT included in this balance

835

St Mary Magdalene

1500

1500

41300.72

For agreement at tonight's meeting

876

Aardvark Tractors

215.04

877

WCC

180

878

Grant Thornton

240

879

S Skeys

37.5

880

S Downes Salary aug

289.12

881

S Downes exp aug

47.07

1008.73

40291.99

Commited payments

monies

Berryfield Green project

3094

Speed activated signs

602

3696

Cash available

36595.99


	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	


Planning Report for Sept 2013 meeting
Results from’  MHDC. 

13/00633/OUT  21.6 Ms Anita Price-Gough, 1 Otherton Lane, Cotheridge WR6 5LS for ‘ dwelling house and attached garage’ Reply ‘ Recommend approval subject to normal planning rules and regulations’ Answer-refusal
13/00913/HOU 1.8.2013 Mrs Ann Bayley, Otherton Cottage, Otherton Lane, Cotheridge, WR6 5LS for:Replacement garage. Reply ‘Recommend approval.

Answer-approved.

New Applications received

13/00633/OUT  21.6 Ms Anita Price-Gough, 1 Otherton Lane, Cotheridge WR6 5LS for ‘ dwelling house and attached garage’ Reply ‘ Recommend approval subject to normal planning rules and regulations’
13/00913/HOU 1.8.2013 Mrs Ann Bayley, Otherton Cottage, Otherton Lane, Cotheridge, WR6 5LS for:Replacement garage. Reply ‘Recommend approval’
13/00777/FUL No hard copy received, spotted on weekly list.  Dr Shepherd, Broadwas Court for ‘re-instatement of collapsed river bank at Broadwas Court.oposition is to rectify

Reply ‘ As this proposition is to rectify damage to the river bank caused by the unauthorised installation of lighting ( to be removed ) and to prevent further erosion in keeping with guidelines to be enforced by the relevant Application withdrawn agencies, the Parish Council has no objection. Application withdrawn
13/01019/FUL 21.8 Dr Shepherd, Broadwas Court for: Reinstatement of collapsed river bank at Broadwas Court.

District Council report to Broadwas & Cotheridge Parish Council for July & August 2013

Broadheath Ward Cllr. Roger Bass (roger.bass@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 641105)
& Cllr. Paul Swinburn (paul.swinburn@malvernhills.gov.uk   01905 333358)

Activity report
Both of your District Councillors have now used most of their summer holiday leave and return to the fray refreshed for what looks likely to be a long autumn, winter and spring. Paul scores brownie points by taking time out from his Devon holiday to visit the Cranbrook ‘growth point’ new community, east of Exeter, where Hallam Land Management have been the master–planners for a 6,500 development. A large new ‘state of the art’ primary school is up and running and some 300 houses are now occupied; the project manager estimates this will rise to 500 by the year end.
Planning
As we feared at the start of the summer, developers are taking the opportunity to slide their opportunistic schemes into the mix before the SWDP has a chance to come into effect, hoping to get approval on the cheap without full recognition of the necessary supporting infrastructure costs associated with new homes. The first hearing of the SWDP by the Inspector, considering the soundness of the proposed levels of employment, housing and retail provision, will be held at the New Road Conference Centre starting on 1st October at 10am. A large number of developers have, unsurprisingly, made representations to try to get their pet schemes included in the Plan. Stage 2, to consider the policies and site allocations, will follow once the soundness of the plan is established. In the meantime several inappropriate sites are being put forward and although rejected by MHDC, our experience so far is that Planning Inspectors are not prepared to wait for the SWDP to come into force and are finding in favour of developers on the basis of the local authority having an inadequate 5 year housing land supply when referenced against the ‘old’ RSS numbers – despite the abolition of the RSS. Both Councillors and Officers are very alarmed by this.
The long awaited application by Hallam Land Management for their proposed ‘Temple Laugherne’ 800 homes urban extension has now been lodged with the District Council. Rushwick and Lower Broadheath Parish Councils will be expected to comment on them and we expect others affected by the infrastructure issues will do so too. We believe that the object of the consultation should be to get the best possible quality from this development, which, being in the SWDP, we must now accept. We regret that we have yet to be consulted by Bloor Homes on the plans for their land holding.

Other District Council matters

The new Civil Enforcement procedures which come into effect towards the end of November 2013 will apply across the whole District but the greatest impact will clearly be on the three urban areas of Malvern, Upton and Tenbury. This follows up on the initiative taken a year ago to restructure the charging system to encourage better use of both long and short stay parking, the intention being to ensure that parking is in the right places and for the correct period of time. This should have a two-fold effect: Firstly, to free up road side short term parking bays – currently sometimes occupied all day despite being intended for the use of shoppers to drop in and dash off and so improve the prospect for trade on our high streets. Secondly, to improve road safety, where cars have previously been abandoned at the roadside, sometimes dangerously, where it was most convenient to the driver in the knowledge that the police were too occupied to get involved (Roger says on occasion ”guilty as charged, your Honour”). The ‘Traffic Wardens’ will also be empowered to enforce yellow line restrictions in villages like Rushwick – so ‘school Mums’ need to be aware. 
Housekeeping

As usual, both Paul and Roger will be happy to talk to you at any time. Remember, you can raise any matters with either of us, face-to-face or using the contact details above.
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